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Computational Molecular Science and Engineering Forum (CoMSEF)
Minutes of General Meeting

Wednesday November 2, 2005

Cincinnati, OH

The general meeting of CoMSEF was held during the Annual Meeting of AIChE.  This year the meeting was held jointly with Area 1a (Thermodynamics and Transport Properties).  The Chair, Paulette Clancy, could not attend, so the Vice Chair, Randy Snurr, ran the meeting along with Area 1a Chair Mike Greenfield.

The agenda was

· CoMSEF reports (details below)

· Area 1a reports

· Suggestions from the floor for sessions to be held in 2007.
The following reports were made:

1. Sessions for 2006  

· Randy Snurr reported the sessions planned for 2006.  CoMSEF is the sole sponsor of 2 sessions, primary sponsor for 17 sessions, and co-sponsor for 12 sessions.  A listing of the sessions is attached.  
· Peter Cummings reminded us that December 15 is the deadline for entering the session descriptions into the system.  Because there are too many requested sessions, we will likely lose any sessions where the deadline is not met.  Snurr will remind the session chairs.
· It was mentioned that 2007 would normally be the year for a topical conference.  There was a short discussion that perhaps a topical was not necessary now that we are a regular forum.  The membership did not express any preference on this.

2. Liaison Director Election
· The membership was asked to nominate people willing to run for 2 open liaison director positions.  No nominations were made from the floor.  It was asked that additional nominations be directed to Randy Snurr by e-mail (snurr@northwestern.edu).
3. FOMMS 2006

· Joe Golab made a report about the FOMMS 2006 conference.  He and Clare McCabe have selected a very nice location and list of invited speakers.  
· January 16 is the deadline for submitted poster abstracts.

4. Industrial Fluid Properties Simulation Challenge

· Anne Chaka reported on the most recent IFPSC.

· She also made a proposal that CoMSEF (and area 1a?) sponsor 1 or 2 IFPSC sessions every 2 years.  In the past, the session was held on Sunday (sometimes not even a normal session), and attendance was poor.  Making this a regular session during the week should improve attendance.  The membership seemed to support this idea.  Snurr reported that he added such a session for 2007 at the last minute.  It is hoped that this last-minute addition will survive on the schedule.
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